Minutes of the HOA of Hunters Lake Annual Meeting

Monday, January 21, 2019

Meeting was opened and called to order at 7:38 P.M. by Vice President Mark Doyon (acting as President) at the home of Ro Anderson on Bighorn Court.  Present were fifteen (15) homeowners including the following Board Members:  Paul Griffin, Mark Doyon, Ro Anderson, Ray Goldbach, Mike Toczylowski and Lori Harris.
Treasurer Ray Goldbach was introduced who reported a balance in the Treasury of $33,745.72 cash on hand as of January 1, 2019.  He also distributed the Annual Hunters Lake Financial Report to the homeowners attending which includes the annual expenses for 2018 and the proposed budget for 2019-2020.  Ray explained that out of the 104 homeowners (106 lots) there are two homeowners who have not paid their annual dues for several years.  Liens are now being placed against these properties with our HOA attorney pursuing the collection of the monies owed in our behalf.

Ray discussed the refurbished front island and entrance which included new shrubs and flowers.  Extensive repairs were made to the sprinkler system.  The fence along Tasha Court was cleaned and the trees were trimmed.  Other projects were completed which are detailed in the Financial Report.  We have hired a new landscaping contractor who will take care of the common areas starting in February.

Ray explained that the HOA of Hunters Lake has no damage insurance and that monies from the sale of the front wall have been subsidizing the dues.  There is approximately $15,000 in operating capital with approximately $20,000 held in reserve.

Secretary Ro Anderson has keys to the boardwalk gate and homeowners wanting a key will have an assigned corresponding key number which will require a $25.00 deposit per key refundable upon return of said key by the homeowner.
Discussion took place with Lori Harris who wanted to know who was responsible for cleaning out the boardwalk area before the new landscaper takes over in February.  She said the tree limbs had to be cut down when she went to the lake to fish. 

Treasurer Ray Goldbach said the new contractor offered to cut the lawns of foreclosed properties and check the sprinkler heads on the front island which would all be included in his contract.
Discussion took place regarding the constant display of trash cans left out because of the many trash haulers tearing up the subdivision streets daily. Mark Doyon suggested we limit the hauling to two companies namely All Haul Waste at $33.00 per quarter including recycling, and Waste Connections at $37.00 per quarter.  
The Secretary will write a follow-up letter to the homeowners again reminding them of the importance of the need for this change.
Discussion took place on the many cats roaming loose in the neighborhood and how homeowners need to be more responsible.
Open discussion followed for homeowners to express their ideas and/or concerns about the community.  Deborah DeVito Saddlemire discussed matters concerning our inactive website which was frustrating homeowners due to the fact that important documents including our Deed Restrictions were not able to be uploaded because of the templates.  It was decided that we need to fix the problem or shut down the website and start over.  Further suggestions will be heard after election of Officers. 
The election of three (3) new board members then took place with Paul Griffin nominating Kevin Burke and seconded by Mark Doyon.  Paul nominated Lori Harris and seconded by Sylvia Christman.  Ro Anderson nominated Sylvia Christman and seconded by Ray Goldbach.  All present were in favor and motion was made by Mark Doyon to accept the nominations and seconded by Paul Griffin.
Paul Griffin who resigned earlier as President due to more pressing responsibilities is still an active Board Member.  The 2019 HOA Board Members are Mark Doyon, Mike Toczylowski, Ro Anderson, Ray Goldbach, Paul Griffin, Lori Harris, Sylvia Christman and Kevin Burke.

With no other business at hand the annual HOA Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M. with a Board Meeting to elect Officers to follow. 

Submitted by:

Ro Anderson, Secretary

HOA of Hunters Lake
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